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PRESIDENTõS MESSAGE 

What a great summer!  I enjoyed so much time with friends and family this summer that the weeds in my 

garden did not get enough attentionðso they went wild!  Iôm very sad to say Summer is almost over.  As 

much as I admire the beautiful colors our trees add to the Terrace,  Iôm never really ready for falling 

leaves or for what follows all too soon! 

September also means our neighborhood children are back in school.  Weôre again seeing school buses 

and lots of kids on our streets.   Last school year, we had a few reports of cars in Tioga Terrace passing 

stopped school buses as they were picking up or dropping off children.  We have asked the Tioga County 

Sherriffôs office to schedule some of their normal tours through the Terrace to coincide with the bus 

schedules, and the Vestal Central School Transportation Department explained that bus drivers do take 

down license numbers of offenders for referral to the Police and New York State DMV.  We appreciate 

everyoneôs efforts to keep our children safe. 

This summer, Iôve noticed an increase in the posts on our Tioga Terrace Civic Association Facebook 

page.  Terrace residents are sharing a wide variety of information, from lost dogs, power outages, and 

water main breaks to reports of strangers and speeders in the neighborhood.  In addition, we have seen a 

significant increase in the visits to our website www.tiogaterrace.org .  We hope youôre finding it useful 

and informative.  We are so pleased to see these forms of communication with our residents continuing to 

grow and be useful.   However, we could use some help determining just what information you are look-

ing for on Facebook and our website.   If you have suggestions for other things you would like to see on 

our website, please feel free to leave a message on the website or contact any Board member. 

The Tioga Terrace Civic Association is always looking for new and more entertaining ways to help our 

community, but we need your suggestions.  Our Social Event chairperson, Jeanet Hazar, is always look-

ing for new ideas for an event to bring out the community.  As always, we appreciate your suggestions 

and your support! 

Please feel free to join us at a TTCA meeting to share your thoughts and hear ours as well.  We meet the 

second Tuesday of each month (except July and August) at the Park Terrace Church on Glann Rd. 

        

                                                                                Nancy Sydlosky  

http://www.tiogaterrace.org
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SUNDAY, OCTOBER 30th  

    2 pm to 4 pm  

 

 

THE PARADE WILL START IN THE PARKING 

LOT IN FRONT OF THE UHS CLINIC AND    

FINISH AT THE APALACHIN FIRE STATION.  

There will be games, snacks          

and drinks!  

For more information contact: Kathy Arnold at 239 - 3142.  

JOIN IN THE HALLOWEEN FUN!  
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MEMBERSHIP DRIVE  

T T C A  

2016  

This year, we had an excellent Membership Drive! To date, we have $6,453, which is 

$211 more than we had collected at this time last year. Many thanks to our wonderful 
neighbor volunteers who tried at least 3 times to catch you busy folks at home to     

collect dues. Their time and effort spent is greatly appreciated.  

Our volunteers who so generously gave of their time, energy, and persistence are:   
Sue Balliet, Keri Barrett, Sue Biddle, Meredith Bocek, MaryAnn Cascarino,              

Cindy Chadwick, Cindy Davis, Kathy Egan, Betty Farrell, Carol Fontana, Sally Guydosh, 
Rose Howard, Shawn Kemmery, Darlene Kohles, Tara Mancinelli, Betty McKay,        

Amy Poff, Steve Reynolds,   Michael and Carolyn Showalter, Joe Sienko, Jim Sprague, 
Nancy Sydlosky, Cindy Tebo, Susan Tiberia, Phyllis Watson, Janet Weiler,              

Renee Williams, and Erryn  and John Wilson.  

I hope you refer to your TTCA pencil, which our volunteer brought you.  Look at your 

magnet from last year and your pencil as a reminder of our TTCA website, which keeps 
you updated and informed.  If you have misplaced yours, please let me know.  

This is our major fundraiser, and it provides the money necessary to fund our out-

standing TTCA programs. Today, with just under 750 households, our TTCA continues 

that fine tradition of community service. Your financial support makes all this possible.  

If you were not at home and still want to contribute, it is not too late! Please send your 
$12 check payable to TTCA, c/o Mary Place , 31  Crescent Drive, Apalachin, New York, 

13732.  

Thank you all,  

Mary Place, Membership Drive Chair  

 

 PLEASE NOTE :  Tioga Terrace Civic Association meetings are held every 2nd 

Tuesday of the month (except during the months of July and August), 7 pm,       

at the Park Terrace Community Methodist Church, 30 Glann Rd., Apalachin.    
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The Tioga Terrace annual garage sale, held in May, was 
another successful one for residents and ógarage-salersô 
alike.                                                                 

In addition to the two porta-potties normally placed at the 
upper Terrace on Highland Dr., the TTCA added a third 
one that was placed at the bottom of Frederick Dr. It, too, 
was heavily used and much appreciated by shoppers of 
all ages. 

Knowing that many of our visitors arenôt too familiar with the layout of the Terrace, free 
street maps were made available at several locations in the Terrace. Feedback 
showed that these were also greatly appreciated.  

Residents selling certain types of items were invited to be listed on the maps, showing 
their locations. We plan to expand this service next year so be sure to check your 
Spring ô17 issue of Terrace Talk or our website, www.tiogaterrace.org, for more infor-
mation.  Then, get your request in by the deadline.  

If you have an idea or suggestion for next yearôs event, please contact Rich Ward, at 
239-3973.  Thank you all for your help!  

By Rich Ward  

NEWS!  

                 VACANCY:  TTCA Event Photographer  
 

Pretty handy with a camera? Like to capture kids in the act of having fun?  
Then weôve got the dream job for you!  Weôre looking for a very part-time 
volunteer to take photos at selected TTCA events, typically the Halloween 
Parade & Party (Oct) and during Santaôs Visits to Terrace homes (Dec). 
Most likely youôve seen these pics in past issues of our newsletter, so you 
already know how much appeal they have for our readers. Other infrequent 

óassignmentsô might include such things as taking head ón shoulder shots of new    
volunteers when they join the Board (so we can introduce them properly in our news-
letter).  Attendance at monthly meetings isnôt required, but they do provide a good    
opportunity to get acquainted with our Board members and activities. 

If youôre interested and/or would like more information, please contact Jim Sprague, 
TTCA VP, at 625-5476  or email him at jsprague@stny.rr.com.  Or, join us at any of 
our monthly meetings (2

nd
 Tuesdays at the church on Glann Rd).  Thanks, and we 

look forward to hearing from you!! 

To advertise in the TTCA newsletter, which is published 4 times a year (Spring, Fall, Holiday and Winter), and goes to almost  80 0 

households, email Diane Donahue at d2donahue@aol.com.  Prices are:  business card size $20, 1/4 page $30, 1/2 page $50, full pag e 

$100.  Checks should be payable to Tioga Terrace Civic Assoc. and sent to Diane at 3 Rosewood Court.  Inclusion is on a 1st c ome /1st 

serve basis and as space allows.  Payment must be made prior to acceptance.   
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By Chuck Place  

At the June Vestal Schools Awards Ceremony, a very well deserving graduating senior from 

Tioga Terrace was presented with a $500 scholarship in recognition of her exemplary      

service to our community.  

The recipient of the Tioga Terrace Civic Association scholarship is Emma Stockwin,  

daughter of Jeff and Celeste Stockwin, of Crescent Drive.  Emma has participated in many 

school and community activities while in high school, e.g., Emma has been an active   

member of Relay for Life for many years, even creating a team this year to involve more 

people.  Emma is also a member of Girl UP, an organization within the United Nations that 

is dedicated to helping empower and educate girls of all ages around the world.  She has 

helped set up several fundraisers to raise money to help this worthy cause. 

At Vestal High School, Emma was very active as secretary of the  Interact Club, which is a 

community service based club sanctioned by Vestalôs chapter of Rotary.  Through this club, 

Emma has helped raise funds for Autism Awareness and Syrian refugee relief for the United   

Nations, to name a few.  This year, she organized self-defense classes for juniors and      

seniors.  She involved Vestalôs resource officer, a member of Binghamtonôs campus security 

team and a Fourth Degree Black Belt instructor to educate the participants on basic self-

defense techniques and how to avoid dangerous situations.  Emma plans on attending   

Marywood University this fall and majoring is sociology.  We believe she is well prepared 

for that challenge. 

Emma is just one of many Terrace students who give generously of their time and talents in 

the service of others. The TTCA commends our youth for improving the quality of life in 

our community, and is pleased to honor one of our graduating seniors each year with a 

scholarship. Any senior who is planning post-secondary education and has demonstrated 

outstanding service to his/her community is encouraged to apply. The criteria for the TTCA 

scholarship and the Apalachin Lions Club scholarships are identical, except that applicants 

for the TTCA award must be Tioga Terrace residents.  Applications are typically due in 

March and are submitted directly to the Vestal High School Guidance Departmentôs schol-

arship committee, which selects winners. 
 

For more information, please contact Chuck Place, TTCA scholarship chairman, at     

625-4597, or the Vestal High School guidance department. 

 

TTCA ANNOUNCES  

SCHOLARSHIP WINNER!  
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If you are new to the Terrace or have a new neighbor, our Welcome Co-chairs would like to hear 

from you.  Just call Carol (258-0077) or Linda (258-0161) or send a note on the TTCA website 

under ñContact Usò with the name, address and phone number of the newcomer.  As part of their 

welcome visit, they will drop off  a packet of useful information about Terrace life.  Typically, after 

several unsuccessful attempts to visit, the packet will be left with contact information. 

¶ Elizabeth and Taylor Doud and daughters Scarlett (4) and Della (2), who moved 

from Binghamton in March to 33 Frederick.  

¶ Christine and Shaun MacNamee and their son Weston (2) and daughters Maisie (4) 

and Tilly (7), who moved from  Castle Gardens (where they lived while their house 

was being completed) to 1 Rosewood Court.  

¶ Kariann and Ryan Chapman and their girls, Gabriela (9) and Adalynn (13 months) 

who moved in March from Binghamton to 58 Glann Road.     

¶ Mikki Cardell and Steve Rogers, who moved from Vestal in March to 14 Elmwood .      

¶ John and Marlene Current, who moved from 93 to 25 Glann Road because they 

wished to downsize.     

¶ Jared and Karen Smythe, who moved from Baton Rouge to 30 W. Brookside  in 

June    

¶ Cindy and Tim Williams, who moved to 32 Azalea from Endicott in April    

¶ Jade Condemi and Zack Tarnowski, who moved to 2 Cooper Dr . from Johnson City  

¶ Doug and Jan Moore moved to 14 Griffin from Johnson City in July   

¶ Jennifer and Eric Hills and their children, Samara (9), Serafina (8), Saphira (6), 

Beckah, 20 and David (16), who moved to 191 Gatewood from Johnson City in 

July  

¶ Ben and Kim Paige and their children, Bailey (9) and Makayla (7), who moved from 

Twin Orchards in July to 4 Azalea                                                                                                                                                                  

By Carol Fontana and Linda Fuerstenberg  

ñEVERYONE SAID THEY LOVED THE       

NEIGHBORHOOD !ò 

Please Note:  If newcomers were unavailable after a 

number of visits, a gift packet was left as a                       

welcome.                                                                                                   
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In August, the 3rd annual Block Party was held on Crescent Drive.  A crowd of 26 enjoyed 

socializing over a covered dish picnic. Lots of laughs were heard during our traditional   

Balloon Toss, Liar, Liar, Truth and How Much Do You Know About Tioga County and 

What's Different (where we tried to guess how a person sneakily changed his looks) games. 

"We've already set the date for next year! 

By Mary Place  

Although we had a small group, we all had a great Tea Time!  There were several types of 

teas and different types of cookies.  

Best Bagel In Townôs (Rt. 434, Apalachin) owner, Erryn Wilson, donated a gift                      

certificate for each one of us.  Thank you Erryn! 
 

 

�H�H�7�5�˜�a                                          

Tea Time   

By Jeanet Hazar 
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